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Revised Net Farm Income Projections for 2022 and 2023 
- September Update

Gregg Ibendahl and Dan O’Brien

In April, Ibendahl and O’Brien released a net farm income estimate for 2022. At that 
time, Net Farm Income (NFI) was projected to be $292K for 2022 (https://
www.agmanager.info/farm-management/farm-profitability/update-net-farm-income-
projections-2022). Since then, it hasn’t rained very much in many parts of the state, 
grain prices have retreated, and input prices remain high. This update to the NFI 
forecast, incorporates those changes. Full details of how this estimate is put together can 
be found in the January article of estimating net farm income. This forecast is for 
Kansas Farm Management Association grain farms only.

At this point of the year, wheat yields are known and we have a pretty good idea of what 
the yields look like for the spring planted crops. In addition, there are more months of 
grain prices available. Compared to 2021, grain revenue is expected to be lower in 2022 
due to poor yields. Crop insurance will make up some of the shortfall in revenue but 
certainly not all the difference. 

On the expense side, farmers will face more of the higher expenses that started to 
increase the last half of 2021. Anhydrous was near $1500 a ton this spring which is 
triple what it was a year earlier. Farmers may have been able to purchase some of these 
inputs ahead of all increases in price so the full effect of higher input prices won’t be felt 
until 2023. Even assuming farmers avoided some of the increase in fertilizer in 2022, 
the total cost of fertilizer is still expected to be double that of 2021.

The combination of very dry conditions and much higher input prices results in a net 
farm income forecast for 2022 of $97,124. While this net income is lower than the last 
few years, it’s in line with many earlier years. The trouble for farmers really begins in 
2023 when nearly every farm will face the full effect of higher input prices. Unless there 
are supplemental government programs, farmers are likely looking at a potential 
negative net farm income in 2023. However, much can and will change before then so 
this forecast will be regularly updated.



Table 1. 2020, 2021, Predicted 2022 and Estimated 2023 KFMA Net Farm Income


